
This is a nation built on Freedom above all else.   Freedom demands personal responsibility for ones own 
safety and welfare of others. 
ALL laws erode ones personal freedom to some degree.  Laws must be precisely targeted to improve a 
condition without collateral damage to others freedom. 
When laws are passed that affect the freedom within ones own home it is clearly an over step by 
government on our personal freedom regardless of the intended good. 
Most laws have good intent but have broad sweeping consequences to the general freedom of the 
population.  That is why laws need to be few and well thought out and most of all effective. 
  
This SB945 has broad sweeping effects that mostly burden the citizens for which it is not targeted.  Those 
for which it is targeted will have no regards for this bill or any others.    
It will be as if nothing was done at all.  No one can prove this will have the intended effect.  The law can 
not be enforced without warrants to innocent citizens.   
The ability to prosecute based on this law will not save any lives only cause more grief on an already grief 
stricken family. 
  
DO NOT PASS BAD LAWS FOR THE SAKE OF FEELING GOOD THAT YOU ARE DOING 
SOMETHING EVEN IF IT IS THE WRONG THING. 
  
Personal Freedom for which this country was founded on, must take precedence when imposing laws 
that erode that freedom. 
  
PLEASE VOTE NO ON THIS MEASURE AND OTHER MEASURES LIKE IT. 
OUR WORLD CAN NOT AND WILL NOT BE MADE SAFE BY ADDITIONAL LAWS.   THE CURRENT 
LAWS ARE FULLY ADEQUATE TO HANDLE THESE TRAGIC EVENTS. 
We can not out law tragic events.  They have and always will happen without our permission. 
     
Most Sincerely, 
John Ritchie 
27845 SW 207th 
Sherwood, OR 97140  
  

 


